



# CLC Meeting Notes

Community Liaison Committee (CLC) Touquoy/Beaver Dam	
Meeting Date:	November 29, 2022
Meeting Time:	6-8pm
Meeting Location:	Touquoy Mine Site, Administrative Building

## Attendees

CLC Members and Represented Community	
Barry Prest (chaired the meeting)	<i>Gil Fahie – absent with regrets</i>
Mitchell Glawson	<i>Charles Brown – was absent without regret</i>
Gary Leslie	Richard Deale
<i>Robin Webber – absent with regrets</i>	

St Barbara – Atlantic Operations Representatives	
Jen Adshade – Environment Superintendent	Jonathan Taylor – Exploration Superintendent
Brenna Reynolds - Communications Specialist	Brett Mackenzie – Environmental Supervisor
Sara Wallace – Head of Permitting	<i>Daphne Goodine – Community Engagement Specialist - absent with regrets</i>

## Agenda

Gary Leslie moved to approve meeting agenda with the addition of discussion about interest of individuals coming on to the CLC going forward.  
Richard Deale seconded the motion carried (MC).

1. Welcome completed by Jen
2. Meeting minutes were reviewed from the last CLC item
  - a. Jen reviewed Action Items
  - b. Terms Of Reference (TOR) to be reviewed at the end of the meeting
  - c. Mitchell clarified action item G around community notification specifically with the idea of notifying community members in other ways outside of email
    - o Sara W requested that this discussion continue after this meeting
  - d. Action item on trails requires follow up - Daphne will reconnect with Mitchell
  - e. North and South TIR speed signs are electrified however one is currently broken and a temporary speed sign was put in its place at the end of October by TIR
  - f. Barry moved that both sets of the meeting minutes are approved together. Gary moved, Mitchell second. All in favour, Motion Carried (MC)

Mitchell took some time to talk about Moose Mooseland Environmental Watch Association.

3. Operational Update from Jennifer
  - a. Introduced SB Indigenous Land Acknowledgement.
  - b. Jen reviewed Security, HR with no questions



- c. Richard asked the timing of the last blast of the Touquoy Mine, Jen noted she was not sure of the final date, although it is expected to be the middle of January 2023.
  - d. Jen reviewed TMF lift, Jen also highlighted the TMF review
  - e. Jen provided an environment update Jen provided an update on WRSA and revegetation trial
  - f. Jen provided a communication and community update, no questions from any of staff's update.
4. Permitting update from Sara
- a. Sara started with a quick update on the Touquoy Permitting Pathway
  - b. Sara highlighted the consultation pathway; goal is to have EA (Environmental Assessment) approved early in 2023 with construction completing in summer 2023;
  - c. No further questions from the group over construction.
  - d. Mitchell confirmed what will go in the pit, if it is Beaver Dam (BD) tailings, Sara noted that BD was not approved yet and this was for Touquoy, if BD tailings were to be put in the Touquoy pit there would need to be additional Environmental Assessment (EA) approval
  - e. Sara provided an update on BD
  - f. Sara highlighted fish and fish habitat, highlighted working through First Nations concerns as well as haul road questions, goal is to resubmit by winter 2023. No questions.
  - g. Sara provided an update of the FMS project including the new site layout and additional pits
  - h. Sara clarified where processing and tailings would occur and reiterated that before an additional EA would need to be applied for before FMS tailings could go in the Touquoy pit
  - i. Sara Highlighted the Cochrane Hill property including updating studies and updated mine design
5. Jonathan gave a Mooseland exploration update
- a. Mooseland property was acquired near Christmas 2021, highlighted current activities and ongoing activities.
    - o Mitchell asked some question about till sampling locations, Jonathan talked about planning and past assessments
6. Questions/comments/concerns
- a. Barry asked that Mitchell would reach out to a contact of Mitchell's to gauge their interest in the CLC
  - b. Barry to reach out to some of the CLC members who have not attended (Robin), there has been no communication from Charles
  - c. CLC discussed options around removing members after a certain number of missed meetings. The TOR was reviewed for context.
  - d. Mitchell will connect his contact with Daphne, as well as St. Barbara's community engagement consultant and the Impact Assessment Agency of Canada (IAAC)
  - e. The TOR that was revised during the May 2022 Special Meeting was reviewed, CLC members requested that the TOR be signed at the next meeting.
7. Barry highlighted that the next meeting should be on a Saturday AM so that Gilbert is able to make the meetings.
8. Next meeting February 25th, 2023, 9-11am
9. Garry voted to adjourn; Barry seconded – MC.